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Dear Parents/ Guardians
Thank you for taking the time to read the following information for March/April ‘22
Easter Raffle    
Our Parents Association are running their annual Easter Raffle once again and we ask you to support this please as all monies raised go towards the funding of various school activities.  Please return Raffle cards to the school by Thursday 7th. The Raffle will take place in school at 11am on Friday 8th. Unfortunately we are not in a position to invite parents along at this time.

Cumann na mBunscol
We are delighted to inform you that our girls and boys from 3rd -6th are all busy playing matches after 2 years. The girls are in a group with Ballinahown, Ballymore and Tyrellspass. The boys are in a group with Dalystown, Coralstown and Edmonton. All group stages should be finished before Easter. We will keep you posted on our progress. Well done to all!
Daffodil Day

A huge thank you to all who supported our annual Daffodil Day fundraising venture. The total raised was €520. Well done and thank you to 5th, 6th  and Ms Martin for organising this very worthwhile event.
Tennis Lessons

Tennis lessons begin for all pupils on Tuesday 26th April for 6 weeks with our tennis Coach Mr Fergus Murphy. The total cost is €8 per pupil. Please send this money to the school office. Please note the Board of Management are subsidising these lessons which results in this reduced cost per pupil.
Cash for Clobber
The Parents association are organising a Cash for Clobber collection shortly. We will inform you as soon as a date has been arranged.
PDST Staff training
Staff undertook further CPD training on 28th March in STEM provided by a facilitator from the PDST (Primary Development Service for Teachers)
First communion

Second class look forward to celebrating their First Holy Communion on Saturday 14th May. Further details from class teacher nearer the time.
Standardised testing 

Standardised tests in Maths and English for 1st-6th class will take place during a 2 week block beginning Monday 16th May . Please ensure your child is in attendance.

Standardised tests are just one of many tools teachers use to identify areas of the curriculum where pupils may need additional support. These tests should not be a cause for anxiety or worry among pupils.
Student Placement 

Well done to past pupil Ms Erin Coyne who is completing her Student Placement in our school. We wish Erin the very best in her continued studies.
Absences

It is very important that all pupil absences are explained and notified to the school via Absence Notes.  I wish to remind you that the school is obliged to inform TUSLA of any concerns we may have regarding unexplained absences exceeding 20 days.
Please ensure that you inform the school using the Absence Note upon your child’s return to school following any absence.
Easter Hols

School will close at 12 noon on Friday 8th for 2 weeks. Enjoy the break everyone and stay safe.
Happy Easter from all of the staff!
Yours sincerely

Pauline O’Hara

___________________________

Principal

